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ANIMALS RUNNING AT LARGE 
 

No matter how well-behaved your animal is, they are not  
permitted to run at large. Citizens are asked to be mindful of their 
pets, and to maintain control of them at all times. 
 

Ordinance number 90.02: 
 

No person who is the owner of any animal shall permit it to run 
at large in any public road, highway, street, lane, or alley, or  
upon unenclosed land, or permit it to go on any private yard, lot, 
or enclosure without the consent of the owner of the yard, lot or 
enclosure. 
 

Animals running at large are also at risk of being hit by a car, and 
getting lost or stolen. Animals that are not neutered or spayed 
may add to over population. 
 
Please note that cold weather can be deadly for pets especially if 
they are left without food or water. Please reach out to law  
enforcement by calling the non-emergency number 270-351-
4477 if you feel that pets do not have sufficient shelter, food, or 
water. 
 
Hardin County Animal Control offers assistance in trapping,  
neutering, and releasing neighborhood cats. This program helps  
decrease the population. They also vaccinate against diseases, 
including rabies. This can also prevent behaviors such as a 
howling, fighting, and marking territory. If you see a cat with a 
clipped ear, this means they have been through the trap, neuter, 
and return program. It is humane. For more information please 
contact 270-769-3428. 
 

Mayor Pam Ogden 
Vine Grove City Hall 

300 West Main St. 
Vine Grove, KY 

40175 
(270) 877-2422 

February 
2022 

*You must have a 
business license if you 
are making or selling 
goods or services for 

profit. 
 

*You must acquire 
permits for  

fences, sheds, decks, 
or any other 

buildable structure. 
 

*In heavy rain or 
snow events the parks 
will be closed to the 

public. 

YARD OF THE MONTH 
 

The Yard of the Month Committee selected Kenneth and Deborah Mattingly for the best  
holiday decorated yard. Congratulations to them both. They hope the community enjoyed 
their holiday cheer! 

YOUTH SPORTS PROGRAMS 
 

Baseball/Softball sign-ups (4-16 years of age) will be 
taking place at the Vine Grove Cabin in Optimist Park 
on February 13th, 20th, & 27th between 2 p.m. to 4 
p.m. You may also sign up online anytime via credit 
card at vinegroveyouthbaseball.siplay.com. 
 
Soccer sign-ups will take place on February 5th, 12th, 
19th, & 26th between 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. at Vine Grove 
City Hall. They have brackets for ages 4 –19. They’re 
website for registration is 
Vinegrovesoccer.demosphere-secure.com.  



MAYOR OGDEN PRAISES EMPLOYEES 
 

Mayor Ogden presented several awards to the city employees for their hard work and  
dedication. City employees were presented with awards for their years of dedicated service, 

Most Improved awards for continued efforts, and two Employee of the Year awards for  
outstanding work. We congratulate all of these employees! 


